Cathlamet Blanche Bradley Public Library



Board of Trustees Meeting Notes

Community Center

Thursday, October 2, 2014 -12:45 pm 

The meeting was called to order by Diana Zimmerman, at 12:52pm. Diana, Jean Burnham, Mary Bush, Carol Blix, and Town Council liaison Hannah Booth-Watts were in attendance.  Chris Holmes and Stephanie Leitz were absent. 
• September 11, 2014 Board meeting minutes were moved for approval by Mary, and seconded by Jean. Motion passed. Diana moved to approve the September Vouchers, and Mary seconded the motion. Vouchers were approved.

• In the Librarian Report, Carol reported that circulation was up from September last year. The Children’s summer reading program participants and their parents enjoyed an awards and ice cream party, with program finishers receiving a T-shirt and certificate of completion. The terms of her ASRL conference scholarship were to select a project to work on related to the content in the conference sessions. She has chosen to develop better use of the library’s website and Facebook page for advertising our materials and services, using the marketing suggestions given at the conference. New hours are working well. Carol asked the board to be thinking of kinds of programming that we could bring into the library and listed continuing tasks to work on. The water fountain is still out of order.

Old Business:

• The newer trustees need to be aware of Trustee duties from the town’s municipal code, and all the trustees and the librarian are required to view the video of the open public meetings act webinar. Trustees are also to send Tina Schubert a list of questions that she could answer about these.
• Signage – Carol showed the latest version of a possible door logo. Chris Holmes was absent so no report on signage coordinated to the Community Center’s sign plans. Also nothing new on Library Foundation sign plans.

• Security - Carol asked if glass breakage sensors are what the Library board wants her to pursue or not? The board will think about the options.
• Parental controls - Koha cannot be set up to block a child’s checkout of adult materials. The Library Board’s policy is that parents are responsible to monitor their own child’s library activity and that library staff and volunteers should not attempt to censor children and teens from anything that they want to check out.

New Business:.

• Budgeting for 2015 – a budget committee is needed. Mary moved, Jean seconded, and it was approved that senior trustees Stephanie and Chris assist Carol with this. It was recommended that Carol ask to have her weekly hours increased from 16 hours to 20 to better reflect the amount of work it takes to meet the needs of the library. Increased budgeting for programming and for supplies and equipment is needed.

• A Foundation book sale will be held in the library October 17-18.

• The Board encouraged Carol to apply for a giveaway of two 3-D printers with the thought that if we were awarded the printers that we would share one with the school district and use the other for our own Makerspace to attract teen patrons. Teachers who would possibly be interested are Jeff Rooklidge, Tina Merz, and Kyle Hurley. There was a question about how much room a 3-D printer would take up.

•The next meeting date is Thursday, November 6th at 12:45 at the Community Center.
Meeting adjourned at 1:46pm.
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